
 

    

 

 

Hinsdale School Board Meeting 

Hinsdale School District 

SAU Conference Room 

Via Zoom:   
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81149714221?pwd=TjlPQnRzbEZFS3dIczVvMW9tWVc5UT09 

 

March 31, 2021 

6:00 PM 

 

Board Members Present: Sean Leary, Kaylah Hemlow, and James O’Malley 

 

Julia Kilelee was a remote attendee from her residence due to COVID 19.  She was not 

accompanied by anyone else at the time of the meeting.  

 

Excused Holly Kennedy 

  

Administration Present: Wayne Woolridge, Superintendent Ann Freitag, Principal; Joseph 

Boggio, Principal, Catlin McLaughlin, Director of Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment 

 

Administration attending remotely: Tom O’Connor, Business Administrator; Deborah Child-

Trabucco, Director of Technology; Karen Thompson, K-12 Director of Personalized Learning; 

Juliet Fenrich, Director of Special Services; Sean Robinson, Assistant Principal.    

 

S. Leary called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM 

  

S. Leary reviewed the guidelines for holding the Zoom meeting. 

  

New Business 

 

Work session to discuss Strategic Plan  

 

S. Leary reviewed with the Board a format to hold this meeting to 90 minutes with the Board 

voting if they would like an additional 30 minutes.  Members agreed to this format. 

 

W. Woolridge reviewed with the Board the presentation regarding the Strategic Plan that will be 

presented by Catlin McLaughlin, Director of Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment.   

 

W. Woolridge reviewed the grants that were going to be available and how this would be helpful 

to implement the plan.  

 

S. Leary explained that some of the conversations this evening will be hard and tough, he is 

asking everyone to be respectful to all.  

 



 

C. McLaughlin reviewed her report with the School Board. She explained the report section by 

section. It was stated that this was a seven-year plan. Discussion was held regarding the change 

from the 40th percentile to the 55th percentile. Discussion was held regarding attainable and 

achievable goals.  

 

Questions were asked and answered by the Board.  

 

The Board received statements, from the public that were on the Zoom call. 

 

W. Woolridge explained that he would like the Board to make a motion to accept the plan, not 

that they agreed with the plan but accepted the plan that the Board asked for.  The plan would be 

to have task force. The task force committee member would be discussed at the April meeting.  

 

After discussion, the following motion was made.  

 

J. O’Malley MOVED to accept the report of the Director of Curriculum, Instruction and 

Assessment that was presented. S. Leary SECONDED. VOTE: 3-1-0, MOTION 

PASSED.    

 

For a full recording of the meeting please go to http://www.hnhsd.org/?page_id=2407 

 

 

K. Hemlow MOVED to adjourn the meeting at 8:18 PM. J. Kilelee SECONDED. VOTE: 4-

0-0, MOTION PASSED.    

 

 I attest that this is a true copy of the minutes: 

 

_______________________  approved on   ___________________ 

Ann Marie Diorio 

 

http://www.hnhsd.org/?page_id=2407

